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PENDLEBURY 
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M LEA/E BURGOYNE/B WARNER 

SERVICE DELIVERY AREA:
SWINTON

CONTACT OFFICER:
STEVEN LEE (X3800)

a)    A666 MANCHESTER ROAD, SWINTON

The A666 Manchester Road is part of the primary route network and carries in excess of 20,000 

vehicles per day. Heading towards Manchester, at the signals protecting the M60 on slip, it is marked in two lanes. Immediately following the off slip however, parked vehicles cause the two lanes to narrow down into one, creating severe congestion in the morning peak.

In turn, these vehicles cause the traffic egressing the motorway to stack back towards the main line (and in some instances has been known to create standing traffic on the M60). As well as creating a potential hazard on the motorway, site observations have shown that some drivers travel up the outer (right turning) lane, in order to bypass the queue, and then turn left towards Manchester.

In order to protect the safety of all road users it is therefore recommended that a peak hour loading/waiting ban be introduced on the A666 between the M60 slip road to a point north of Billy Lane. Because of the tidal nature of the road, it is recommended that the restriction be introduced to cover the AM peak 7.30 – 9.30 only. Emergency services have no objections to the proposals.

3 Year Accident Analysis

5 recorded accidents

Estimated Cost

£2500

RECOMMENDATION

INTRODUCTION OF 

NO WAITING  7.30 – 9.30 a.m.

INTRODUCTION OF 

NO LOADING/UNLAODING  7.30 – 9.30 a.m.

Manchester Road, north easterly side, from a point 23 metres north west of the northerly kerbline of Billy Lane to the M60 off slip road

